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Short Title: 
 

DISCUSSION OF POSSIBLE MERGER OF CITY OF HALLANDALE BEACH PUBLIC SAFETY 

SERVICES WITH BROWARD COUNTY SHERIFF’S OFFICE. 

Staff Summary: 
 
Background:  

 

During the August 15, 2018 regular City Commission meeting, the City Commission 

directed staff to schedule a special City Commission meeting for August 27, 2018 to 



  400 South Federal Hwy 
  Hallandale Beach, FL 33009 

 

discuss the possibility of merging the City’s public safety services with Broward County 

Sheriff’s Office (BSO).  In addition, the City Commission requested a series of 

documents, attached herewith, to assist with the discussion. 

 

Current Situation:  

 

As requested by the City Commission, documents are attached herewith.  Staff is 

seeking direction from the City Commission regarding whether staff should engage in 

discussions with BSO concerning the feasibility of merging the City’s public safety 

services – Police and Fire – with BSO. 

 

Fiscal Impact: 

 

While there will be a fiscal impact to these discussions – the City will retain outside 

counsel – the cost at this time is unknown.  Staff is requesting authorization to spend an 

amount not to exceed $25,000 for outside counsel.   

 
Why Action is Necessary: 

 

The City Commission has expressed interest in looking at the feasibility of a possible 

merger of the City’s public safety services – Police and Fire – with BSO.  City 

Administration is requesting formal direction in this matter to proceed with the 

discussions with BSO. 

 

Proposed Action: 
 

Motion by a majority of the City Commission directing staff to begin discussions 

with BSO and authorizing an expenditure not to exceed $25,000 for outside 

counsel. 

 

Attachment(s): 
 

Attachment 1 – Discussion Points – Dwayne Flournoy 

Attachment 2 – Discussion Points – Miguel Martinez 

Attachment 3 – Discussion Points – Chief Mark Ellis 

Attachment 4 – Discussion Points – Human Resources  

Attachment 5 – Discussion Points – Roger Carlton 

Attachment 6 – Dwayne Flournoy Separation Agreement 

Attachment 7 – Miguel Martinez Retirement Letter 

Attachment 8 – Miguel Martinez Separation Agreement 

Attachment 9 – Fire EMS Request for BSO 


